Lifespring Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes- September 11, 2018
(Approved as corrected October 9, 2018)
Present:  Jouette Bassler, Peg Nau, Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn, Colleen Greco, Maureen Huben, Laura Phillips, Susan Davis, Susan Puretz, Marvalene Beach, Norm Bowie, Carla Barrett, Marilyn Wakefield.

Absent:  Natalee Rosenstein

The meeting was called to order at 9:33 a.m.

1. Correction and Acceptance of minutes for August 14, 2018
Page 1, item D:  Susan Davis request:  Susan (Puretz), last name added for interview at WKNY.  Page 2, item H, Follow-ups to June Board meeting:  Clarification by Laura about #3, line 11.  #3 will be last line of #1 and the order will become 1, 2, 3, 4, eliminating #5.  Page 3, item 5 under Registrar’s report, 3rd paragraph, line 2, correction/ clarification by Laura:  Treasurer Nau noted that we do not deposit checks at intervals, rather we hold checks until after registration dead-line.

Motion to accept as corrected:  Laura Phillips, Seconded:  Carla Barrett, Motion passed.

2. President’s Report and General Updates – Susan Puretz
A. Lifespring classes are excellent and reasonable when compared to a One Day University at $75.00’ (Information found in September 6 issue of the Saugerties Times)
B. Delighted to welcome 38 new members to the Fall 2018 session of Saugerties Lifespring.

C. Any serious problems concerning the new session opening have been handled and fires put out.

D. Some volunteers have come forth, but sometimes with difficulties attached.


3.   SEC Chair Report – Susan Davis
There will be a meeting, Monday, September 17th.  It will be necessary to revise Lifespring’s bylaws to conform to the town of Saugerties Local Law 1.   A full report will be presented at the October Board meeting.
4.  Treasurer’s Report – Peg Nau
Balance as of 7/31/18:  $8,549.84.  Income:  $13,680.20.  Expenses:  $2,100.00.  Balance as

  8/31/18:  $20,130.04.  There was some discussion about refunds if requested.  No decision made.

5. Registrar’s Report – Laura Phillips

Nothing to add to the attached report.  Discussion about Bill Tuel’s class:  29 people are registered for his class and, as of today, there is some uncertainty about his health.  There is no definite yes or no from him about his ability to teach beginning October 3..  Several suggestions were made about placing some members in other classes or perhaps starting the class the second week.  Possibly a film could be found for the first week.  No decisions were made.


6.  Reports from Committee Coordinators

1.  Curriculum – Jouette Bassler – (attached report)


a. A question arose about winter presentations at the Saugerties Library being open to the public.  Currently members are invited to bring guests.  At this point ‘open to the public’ has not been advertised.  Space is limited.    There are two winter presentations completely planned and two more in preparation.  2.  Putting a cap on large classes was mentioned and discussion from Board members revealed that it is not a wise idea.  Space is certainly not an issue.  Class choices are made because of an interest and not to make other classes more even in attendance

2. Events Committee (no report) Colleen did add that there would be an additional celebration for our tenth year and a large sign indicating the beginning of celebration should be up and evident for the opening of classes.
3. Membership – Susan Davis (attached report) – Susan commented happily about the good results in staffing the Welcome Table.
4. Program Support – No Report

5. PR/OUTREACH – No Report

6. Services - Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn (attached report) Marjory further reported that there was a poor response for the afternoon clean-up crew.  Marjory, as committee chair, prefers to directly receive responses to her requests.  Currently, as Susan Puretz receives any responses, she immediately sends them to Marjory.
7.  Reports from AD Hoc Committee Coordinators

1. Class Managers – Lee Gable (attached report) and a note added by the President

2. AV – Rich Davis (attached report

3. Publications – Susan Greenstein (attached report)

4. The Moving Forward Committee – Norman Bowie on behalf of the committee distributed their report to the Board.  (Attached)  The MFC recommends two new members be added to the committee.

Motion to expand the committee with one Board member at large and one person from Membership:  Norm Bowie

Seconded:  Carla Barrett

Motion Passed and Carla was appointed to the Moving Forward Committee.
Item #2 on MFC Report – Lifespring Sponsored Trips

Susan Davis has had a preliminary discussion about LS sponsored trips with Fred Costello, Town Supervisor. He is supportive of the idea of LS trips but agrees that a definite protocol for selecting and organizing them needs to be established by Lifespring.    The Curriculum Committee will discuss any ideas that are brought forth for possible trips and make a recommendation to the Board as to their feasibility and suitability as a LS sponsored event.  Neither the Curriculum Committee nor the Moving Forward Committee will be responsible for implementing approved trips.  The Moving Forward Committee will continue to discuss this topic and bring specific recommendations back to the Board for consideration.

Motion to table discussion concerning Lifespring sponsored trips until more information is available:

Laura Phillips   Seconded:  Colleen Greco.  Motion passed. 

Item #3 – MFC Report- Volunteer Recruitment – There are five recommendations to be considered.

Motion to separate each item for recommendation with motion necessary to pass each one:  Norm Bowie   Seconded:  Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn. Motion passed.

1. Make changes to the catalog and registration form to change “encouraging” members to volunteer to “we expect” members to volunteer.  Include a page in the catalog with brief description of all the committees.  Add to the registration form: ‘I would like to volunteer for’ (boxes to check next to the name of each committee.)   

Motion to accept recommendation 1: Carla Barrett   Seconded:  Colleen Greco   Motion passed

2. Make the focus of next spring’s members meeting (the lunch time meeting)   Volunteering.
Motion to accept recommendation 2:  Colleen Greco   Seconded:  Peg Nau   Motion passed.

3. Possibly add the position of Volunteer Coordinator to the Board to emphasize the importance (eliminate the PR position).

Motion to accept recommendation 3:  Norm Bowie   Seconded:  Laura Phillips   Motion passed

4. Include a strong presence about volunteering on the revised website.

Motion to accept recommendation 4:  Norm Bowie   Seconded:  Marvalene Beach   Motion passed

5. Have each newsletter include an interview with a volunteer,

Motion to accept recommendation 5:  Norm Bowie   Seconded:  Maureen Huben  Motion passed

8. Old Business
a. Gift Committee Report – The Lifespring Gift Giving Review Committee comprised of Laura Phillips, Colleen Greco, Maureen Huben, Susan Puretz, Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn and Peg Nau distributed their report which includes seven recommendations. (Attached)
 Motion to accept the entire report:  Carla Barrett   Seconded: Norm Bowie.   Discussion followed.  Shopping locally is important, but areas in close range of Saugerties can be considered, Adams, for example.  Giving gifts to Woodstock Jewish Center was questioned, the placing of a Thank-You Basket in the Town Hall was considered and an open counter where the mail goes out may be a good spot.  A picture frame poster with a message of thanks to all the Departments that work with Lifespring would be on poster.  This would eliminate writing cards. The final placing of the basket would ultimately be with the Town Clerk. 

 An acceptance of the report was unanimously passed.
b. Presenter Perks Report- no report.

c. Preparation for Opening Day – Marvalene Beach

Opening day tasks will be handled by the coordinators and their teams as follows:

AV – Rich Davis

Class Manager Preparation – Lee Gable

Welcome table (name tags, greeters and guides) – Susan Davis (Membership)

Room signs and bulletin board – still being arranged

Add/Drop table – Laura Phillips, Bob Saturn, Cheryl Sasso, Marv Beach (Peg Nau will assist on Week 2)

Closers – Board members who are in the building at the end of the day will make sure windows are closed, trash picked up, and lights turned off.  Any spills should be wiped up.

The Welcome Table needs to be staffed by one person during the first period every week of the semester.  This person will greet incoming presenters and members, direct them to the hospitality room and restrooms and answer their questions as to classroom location or other matters.  Membership Committee coordinator Susan Davis will provide information to be used for this purpose. Marv Beach will email the board with a schedule, requesting volunteers for this task.  (If the board cannot cover all six weeks, Susan Davis will see if any members of her committee can help out)

Marv Beach

9. New Business 

a. By-laws – The by-laws committee will work to revise Lifespring’s by-laws to be in compliance with SEC
b. Moving Forward Committee - reported under Reports from Ad Hoc Committee Coordinators

c. Other - (Program Support) - Susan Puretz spoke of the enormity of Laura’s work for the Program Support Committee.  The position needing to be filled is definitely a Board Level position. (Laura)  The on-site work requires careful planning and just plain hard work.  The absence of a person on the Board is of great concern for the President.

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, October 9, 2018 at 9:30 am

Motion to adjourn: Colleen   Second: Laura

Adjourned at 11:40

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Wakefield, Secretary

	                                   Board Member Reports for September 11, 2018  Board Meeting

TREASURER:  
See attached at the end of this report. 

For 9/11 Board meeting, hard copy will be distributed. 

REGISTRAR:

Registrar  report for Lifespring Board September 11, 2018
 The Registration committee and helpers met at Saugerties Town Hall on Thursday September 6, 2018 and processed the confirmation packets, including the Welcome Letter, Need to Know Letter and listing of courses for each member.   They were mailed at the post office by 10 am so hopefully members will receive them by Saturday.  The total membership has changed slightly.  It was decided to allow one new member to withdraw who could not get in the class she wanted this semester and who will be travelling during the spring semester.   
Total Members                                                                                        188
Total registered for classes                                                                      182
Included in the above totals are:
New members (includes former members who have rejoined)                   38
Returning members from 2017-2018        (out of possible 187)                  150
  
The actual number of participants in each class has not changed.  Attached is the most recent version of the Working Data Sheet showing the class managers and the room assignments to date.  There are a few questions to be resolved before room assignments are completed.  
 
On October 3 and Oct 10 we will set up a separate table in the foyer for add/drop.   Marv, Bob, Cheryl and Peg will be assisting.
I have printed the presenter nametags and new member name tags for opening day.   Please remember your old nametag!
 
Laura Phillips Registrar
                                                     STANDING COMMITTEES

CURRICULUM:
The Curriculum Committee has essentially completed the development of courses for the Spring 2019 semester, with only a couple of course descriptions still to be finalized.  We will assign the courses to the three periods at our next meeting.  This assignment is challenging, because, among other things, we try to anticipate which courses will attract large numbers of students and how that might affect the enrollment in other courses in that period.  We are exploring the advantages and disadvantages of establishing an absolute course enrollment maximum to ease the problem.

We are also developing some "bonus courses" or "mini-courses" to the held during the two week break in the spring term.  And, finally, an interesting list of Winter Presentations is emerging.  

Many thanks to all members of the Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Jouette Bassler and Annette Zwickler, co-chairs

EVENTS:
Events Committee Report for September 2018: no Report

Colleen

MEMBERSHIP: 
Membership:

We are happy to welcome 38 new members for the 2018/19 Lifespring year.    Twelve people who were new members (out of 36) in the fall of 2017, did not return.   Out of the twelve who did not return this fall, nine of them did not register for spring '18 classes.  So, for whatever reason, they had decided not to continue in Lifespring after one semester…..and/or their  life circumstances changed and they decided not to rejoin for 2018/19.

We will be staffing the Welcome Table as soon as the Registration letters are received.  Laura and I are working on name tags for all new members.

 The Welcome table is staffed  from 8:45-9:30,  from 10:45-11:05, and over the lunch hour.   We ask that the Welcome table  be staffed by a Board Member  during the first period (A) to welcome people and presenters  coming in for (B) period classes.    The WJC front door will remain unlocked during the second period (by prior agreement with Dee (WJC))but the Welcome table will not be staffed.    The WJC front door will be locked by the WJC staff at 1:15.  Entry will be by bell after that.   (Should someone confirm that with Dee or Joyce at the WJC?)

As in the past, we ask Lee if the Class Managers could offer a warm welcome in each of the classes to new members…and perhaps ask them to raise their hands to be recognized.  

Any suggestions of ways to help new members feel integrated in our Lifespring community are more than welcome.  (just send me an email!). We are planning a “new Member” lunch-time gathering and discussion  for either Oct. 17 or 24th.

Susan Davis,  Membership Coordinator

PROGRAM SUPPORT:  No Report
PR/OUTREACH:  No Report
SERVICES:
The hospitality committee morning crew is back!!!!  And what a wonderful crew they are. As for the afternoon clean-up crew, I think we are now all set for the fall. Perhaps one person more, but with 4 members from last semester, we should be fine.  Thanks Susan for your ‘desperately seeking’ letter........  I’m hoping that if a afternoon hospitality member doesn’t have a third period class, they will begin clean-up right after lunch and therefore be helping the others by doing so.

My BIG SHOP, new coffee urn included, will take place much closer to opening day. 

Marjory



                      AD HOC COMMITTEES

AV:

Here are highlights of my AV work this past month:

· Sent emails to each of the instructors for the 15 courses scheduled for this semester asking for their AV requirements.  I was very happily surprised that everyone responded within four days!

· In collaboration with Laura, we’ve assigned rooms for each of the classes based on AV needs and class size.

· We’ll setup projection equipment in rooms 1, 5, 6, and the SH this semester, and will have equipment in 10 or 11 of the 15 classes each week.  The plan does not require movement of equipment between rooms after the day has begun, so most of the setup will take place before 9:30.

· Presenter laptop preference is clearly for MacBooks - 7 of the 9 weekly projector setups will be with MacBooks.

· Our equipment move back to the WJC is set for 9/21.

· We have scheduled a team update and planning session for 9/26 at Town Hall.

· Our team is down to 4 members - we would be much more secure with 5 or 6. people.

· I’ve updated the 2 Lifespring laptops with the latest software fixes, etc.

Rich Davis

CLASS MANAGERS:

There are class managers for every class except for one, but I am working on it.
The clip boards are ready to be distributed to class managers.

The packet contains:
Class assignment
A class manager job description
Weekly announcements
A sample letter of introduction to the presenter
Emergency exit
Presenter contact list
2 attendance sheets for the class manager and presenter
Name tag for presenters

The orientation class will take place on 9/6 and the make up class on 9/12.
Class managers will be reminded to bring their name tags on the first day.
New name tags will be printed for those who don’t have them.

Lee Gable

Note added by the President:

Lee has had a particularly hard time getting class managers for a few classes. To quote her: 

There are class managers for every class except for one.  Help...The class is a small class and I have started to beg.  I have gone down the list and the persons I have asked are unable or have not answered.”   “  ……. If there are any suggestions, I would appreciate them.  I don’t mind doing it <Lee being the class manager>  but it does not reflect well on the group because I am not in the class.”

The issue has been resolved BUT THE LARGER ISSUE REMAINS – MEMBERS STEPPING FORWARD (OR NOT) TO TAKE ON RESPONSIBILITIES.
PUBLICATIONS:

Here is my board report for September, not in its usual fancy attachment format.

Sorry for that, but my computer hard drive is in critical condition and is currently being cared for in the ICU of the Brainstorm wizards in Kingston. Report from STG

Newsletter
Working on the newsletter, which was supposed to go online around 10/15, but will be delayed one week because of my hard drive failure.

Catalog
Too early yet to be starting on catalog itself, but copy will be going to Marv and Sandy around the third week in September or a bit later. Not sure yet. Need all the completed blurbs and bios to proceed.

Also, any changes to any other pages in the catalog should be thought about now by the BOD or any committees that want any changes.
Website
After many "asks," Anna Landewe, designer, has agreed to work with us on the development of a new website. I will set up a first meeting for later this month. Participants on this website redevelopment team will be: Susan D, Susan P (if she wishes to participate), Natalie, David Cartmell (hopefully he'll be willing to participate), Anna Landewe, and I, Susan G.

I was going to send out the email suggesting dates last weekend, but that's when my computer decided to quit on me. I will set up the first meeting once I get my computer back, so next Wednesday or so. Hopefully, the computer whiz guy will have been able to retrieve my data, which he was at least hopeful about.

That's it -- sorry no cute picture this month.
Susan Greenstein
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Report of the Moving Forward Committee for the Board Meeting on 9/11

The Moving Forward Committee met on 8/27 and after discussion has the following recommendations to make to the Board:

Adding new members to the MFC. The MFC recommends that up to two new members be added to the committee. One additional member could be one of the two new at-large members of the Board and the other should be a member of Lifespring who is not currently on the Board. Given the nature of the issues considered by the MFC the non-Board member should be someone with experience in some capacity as a Lifespring volunteer. As with the other members of the MFC the president of the Board should be the one to approach and appoint the two new members.

 Lifespring sponsored trips. The Board approved the concept of Lifespring trips at the last meeting. The MFC was asked to further discuss the issue and come up with recommendations for policies and procedures relating to trips. We came up with the following recommendations:

1. All trips need to be self-supporting with no cost to Lifespring 

2. All trips should be as accessible as possible, including transportation, sites and meal locations (if any)

3. All trips need to comply with Saugerties town procedures, including bids for bus companies and any necessary insurance. Note: Susan D. had a discussion with the Town Supervisor and she can provide more details as necessary. Fred offered to walk us through the process once we have decided on a specific trip

4. All trips need to be approved by but NOT implemented by the Curriculum Committee. We envision no more than one trip per semester and possibly one in the summer

The MFC requests more time to come up with specific recommendations for implementation.

Volunteer Recruitment All of the following recommendations are made in the context that the MFC believes that volunteering needs to be a strategic priority for the survival of Lifespring.

1. Make changes to the catalog and registration form to change “encouraging” members to volunteer to “we expect” members to volunteer. Include a page in the catalog with brief descriptions of all the committees. Add to the registration form: “I would like to volunteer for (with boxes to check next to the name of each committee).

2. Make the focus of next spring’s members meeting (the lunch time meeting) Volunteering.

3. Possibly add the position of Volunteer Coordinator to the Board to emphasize the importance (eliminate the PR position)

4. Include a strong presence about volunteering on the revised website

5. Have each newsletter include an interview with a volunteer

Lifespring I.D. Cards/Discounts for members. The MFC discussed the possibility of issuing Lifespring I.D. cards if members would be able to obtain discounts to area businesses and organizations. Other LLIs do this and it would be a nice perk for members. Susan D. raised this with Fred and has some input from the town. If the Board agrees this is a good idea further discussion of implementation would be needed.

The MFC decided to postpone discussion of per semester and late registration to a later meeting when Laura would be present
	 






	

	




Lifespring Gift Giving Review Committee

The Lifespring Gift Giving Review Committee comprised of Laura Phillips, Colleen Greco, Maureen Huben, Susan Puretz, Marjory Greenberg-Vaughn and Peg Nau met on Friday, September 7, 2018.  

We would like to submit the following recommendations to the Lifespring Board for approval.

The Gift Giving Review Committee strongly recommends, whenever possible, any gift purchases be made locally.

A Gift Committee should be appointed by our President.  The committee will make any necessary contacts and purchases.

Saugerties Public Library:  Continue with our yearly donation.  The Library should be contacted by the Gift Committee to determine if there is a particular need or needs. The Gift Committee will bring their recommendation to the Lifespring Board for approval.  The Gift Committee will make the presentation to the Library.  (Can be presented at any time.)

Woodstock Jewish Congregation:  Gift Certificate(s) to Staff Member(s) that go beyond normal services to our Lifespring program.  To be presented at the end of each Lifespring fiscal year.  (Spring session).  (Gift Certificates not to exceed $25 per certificate.)

Retiring Board Members or retiring Committee Coordinators:  Gift to be decided by Gift Committee.  (Each gift not to exceed $100.) (Traditionally presented at our Annual Meeting.)

Town of Saugerties:  Consult yearly with our Lifespring liaison to determine town needs or special purchase.  (Will not necessarily be presented on a yearly basis.)

Town of Saugerties Employees:  All Town Departments that work with Lifespring will be sent a Thank-You note inviting them to visit the Town Hall on a particular day to share a Thank-You Basket.  (The basket(s) will not exceed $150.)  We suggest a basket from Lox of Bagels with an assortment of cheeses and chicken salads, tuna salads etc. and a dessert tray from Hudson Valley Dessert Company.  (Both businesses we work with during the Lifespring program.)  To be presented at the end of each Lifespring fiscal year.  (Spring session)
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